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‘WORKING TOWARDS BECOMING A CULTURALLY RESPONSIVE SCHOOL’
school nEWSLETTER – june 2025
Dear Parents and Carers,
Thank you for all of your support over the past academic year. I am hugely proud of the progress our pupils have made. This will be my last newsletter of the year so I would like to provide a last update and wish you a very happy summer.

Leavers’ Mass – please come and join us at 9.30am Mass on Tuesday 17th June in St Brendan’s Church to wish our Primary 7 pupils and staff leavers every blessing.

New classes and new teachers – our pupils and families will find out who their new teacher will be on Tuesday next week. I will send an email to all parents and carers to let you know our staff for next session. 
Pupils will then meet their new teacher on Wednesday afternoon.

Report cards – Report cards are being printed and will be sent home next week. 
I will send an email on the day that they are sent home to let you know that the reports are in school bags.

Thank you – I would like to extend a huge thank you to Mrs Lee-Anne King who steps down as the chair of our Parent Council. Mrs King has been an integral part of our school community, a constant support to me and a continued advocate for our pupils. 
Thank you, Mrs King, you are one in a million!

Staff updates – sadly at the end of the school year some of our teaching staff will be leaving us, they will be missed. I would like to thank them all for their hard work and commitment to St Brendan’s and I wish them all every success in their new roles.

· Miss Flynn is moving up the road to St Ninian’s Primary.

· Miss Kirk is moving further afield as she has secured a job in sunny Abu Dhabi.

· Miss McGettrick is moving to St Patrick’s Primary.

· Miss O’Connor is going to be covering teacher absences for Glasgow City Council.

· Acting headteacher – I am waiting to find out who the new acting headteacher will be and as soon as I have this information, I will get in touch to let you know. 

Good news - welcome back to Ms Rachel Linden (who was with us in 2022-2023). Miss Linden is returning to St Brendan’s as a permanent member of staff and will be our new nurture teacher in August. She is delighted to be returning to St Brendan’s.

Congratulations! Best wishes and good luck to Miss McGonagle and Miss McGrath who are both going to be getting married during the summer holidays. We are delighted for them both and hope that they have a wonderful day.

School Uniform Details

A little reminder of our school uniform suppliers details to help you prepare for next term:
School uniforms and PE kit (which can be worn to school) can be purchased from Baru Uniforms [located at 216 Great Western Road G4 9EJ, telephone: 332 1266] or online, please search for Baru Uniforms.
**Please note that Baru uniforms are holding a special event exclusively for St Brendan’s on Wednesday 18th June from 5-8pm. You are very welcome to go and get your child measured in store and order any part of the uniform which you would like to buy.
· Fairtrade Cotton School Uniform

https://www.koolskools4u.co.uk/product-category/st-brendans-primary-school-glasgow/ - to place your order. 
*Koolskools will be running a summer 10% discount window from from 30 June to 13 July.
If you would like to purchase a tartan skirt or pinafore, these can be sourced from: 

· Active Wear Group

· 4direct uniforms

Holidays! – School will finish at 1pm on Wednesday 25th June (please note the earlier finish time). 
Back to school - We look forward to seeing all of our returning pupils on Thursday 14th August, and we wish our Primary 7 pupils every success as they begin secondary school.

Thank you to the full school community for supporting me to develop St Brendan’s as the wonderful place it is to learn and work. Have a lovely summer.

Kind regards 

Gemma Rutherford, 
Head teacher
Headteacher@st-brendans-pri.glasgow.sch.uk 
0141 952 1222

